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Commencement – Vice - Chairman Kokkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

Old/New Business

Note: None to discuss

Map Certification c/o John Rockwell

Vice – Chairman Kokkins explained that John works for the State. He has put together a draft zoning map and will explain the history, data and many layers of the map. 

Clerk Hills asked what initiated this effort.
Member Ryder explained that the Attorney General is looking for the update to reflect changes in zoning.
Mr. Rockwell explained that the Planning Assistant called him because the Buzzards Bay National Estuary Program gives technical and GIS assistance to the local towns. The Planning Assistant asked about a zoning map to reflect the Solar Overlay on the landfill and the Flood Plain District change from last year. He had made the 1999 map and has files of earlier maps. The paper version of the 1999 map is the official version and it doesn’t have lot lines. The 2009 maps are working copies with lot lines on it to assist lot identification with respect to zoning.   He commented that he has spoken with the Attorney General and they would like to see all the overlays on one map which makes a very busy map.  If we must have an official zoning map but for day to day usage we could have a pdf on file and with the lot lines. If the town wants to he can create a KMZ file, which would work with google earth.  Would be able to post on online and be able to see zoning, houses and lot lines.

Clerk Hills commented that the Assessors have money for an online system with GIS information. Will it interface with their system?  

Mr. Rockwell commented that the update will have GIS data; he can send it to the Assessor’s office and to the Towns GISs consultant to review and use however needed.

Vice- Chairman Kokkins asked if his work monitors the lot line changes that occur from ANR’s or Subdivisions.

Mr. Rockwell explained that he started doing GIs work in the early 1990s when they put together a grant for all the Towns in the Buzzards Bay watershed. He started in 1994 at that time he did not have aerial photographs. Most towns would do updates but Marion and Mattapoisett never did; so he got the plans from the registry and over layered the map with aerial photographs. He finished in 2008 and State issued better photographs so he started over again and finished lot coverage a couple of months ago.  The DPW road plans have been digitized and linked so a click on the road will tell if there is a plan and where it is located.  
Vice – Chairman Kokkins asked Mr. Rockwell how you handle those situations where zoning and lot lines don’t coincide and if there are irregularities in the rights of way.
Mr. Rockwell noted that most zoning lines are roads or property lines and that some are set backs from the center line of the road. The final interpretation of where the lines are would be up to the Building Inspector. He explained that there were slight inconsistencies in the areas of Route Six where the road is wider or narrower than 60 feet.  If you look at the commercial district area there is a line listed 1200 feet in the area behind the 40B property line, by the conservation land; it has not been surveyed.  He spoke with the Attorney General and was told that there would be some differences.  He noted that there are a lot of little issues that need to be addressed.

Vice-Chairman Kokkins noted that no residential zones had changed.

Mr. Rockwell responded that there was a 2006 change in the commercial zone at Wareham Electric. He continued that the Flood boundary on the map is actual elevation which is different than the FIRM map. 

Vice – Chairman Kokkins commented that the Flood Plain mapping would be for information use only and residents should refer to the FIRM maps for actual lines. 

Mr. Rockwell pointed out the note on the plan says this. For specific lots in the Flood Plain areas the owner would need to get an engineer to survey and get elevations. 
Vice Chairman Kokkins suggested changing the colors where the line in the water is for the surface water district.
Member Ferrari asked why the Attorney General wants an approved map and what would the determinations be made for and on what.

Member North explained that when there is a zoning bylaw change you have to have a map. It does not have to be a specific engineered map but needs to be a pictorial of what the written zoning bylaw says; it is more of an informational piece.  He suggested putting a current date on the map. Member Hills agreed. 
Vice – Chairman Kokkins suggested date remain the same and include a list of the revision dates on the map.

Mr. Rockwell asked the Board to decide what exactly the wording should be on the map and include the box with all the zoning changes. 
Member North commented that you can have a number of zoning maps as long as you index them and as long as you note that they are separate maps and are comprised as a whole, because can only put so much on the Map.  
Mr. Rockwell noted that somewhere the town has a software program (ESRI) to display the old maps. It is not necessary to display the updated maps. 
Clerk Hills suggested that the Sippican River shown on the map to run through the center of the Sippican River Overlay District.
Mr. Rockwell commented that the exact location is not known but could be included.  He noted that there are about 20 areas where zoning boundaries don’t make any sense where residential and commercial districts intersect. For residential use there is no issue but for commercial use there are areas where lots are half residential half commercial.  He noted that there was a change in the Marine Business District that was labeled former property line (fpl).
Vice – Chairman Kokkins suggested having an appendix or file noting these changes and notations as part of town records and accompany the map.

Vice - Chairman Kokkins suggested that this map be circulated to Building Commissioner and the Conservation Commission for review and comment.  He also would like the Department of Public Works and Public Safety along with the Zoning Board of Appeals for review and comment before the next meeting.  
After discussion the Board suggested some color changes to make it easier to read specifically in the Sippican River District. Discussion again addressed if the title should be True Copy of 1999 zoning map plus all the latest revision dates shown in the box.  

Also change the note at the top of the map to show true copy of map of 1999. Member Hills recommended a current date. Mr. Rockwell commented that he would revise and title 1999 map with these changes for the Planning Board to review.  He noted that he would check with the AG office to see what the official tile should be and how to note revisions.

Vice- Chairman Kokkins suggested in cases where zoning lines not correlated lot lines note that official survey information is the legal reference.

Mr. Rockwell suggested dropping the area of the 1200 feet in the Limited Industrial area.
Vice – Chairman Kokkins suggested a brief note saying that was based on best fit GIS techniques (1974) at top of limited industrial zone   
Vice – Chairman Kokkins asked the Board if they had any other changes they would like taken care of.  

There were no other changes suggested.

In response to Member Ryder’s question of compensation for the work, Mr. Rockwell explained that he works for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and this is a service to the local Towns. As the work has progressed, the software has become more user friendly facilitating on line use.  
Vice Chairman Kokkins asked that the plan be updated with the changes and asked the  Planning Assistant write a memo asking for the Building Commissioner, the Conservation Commission, the DPW, Public Safety and the Zoning Board of Appeals to provide suggestions and comments with in a two or three week time frame.
Discussion – Master Planning

Vice – Chainman Kokkins asked if anyone had any other information since the last meeting, noting that he had not provided comments.

Member North noted that the Master Plan is dictated by State Statute and we must look at resources available in town and work with the other Boards.  Affordable Housing and Open Space should get engaged with using parts of their approved plans. 

Vice – Chairman Kokkins commented that they are waiting for the Facilities Manager to assess the buildings in town which in some way bears weight on the Master Plan.
Clerk Hills noted that the report by the Facilities Manager is on the Selectman’s agenda for tomorrow night.
Member Ryder read into record a memo dated 1/16/20014 (on file in the Planning Office). He noted in this memo that the Master Plan for the Town of Rochester should be read and discussed by the Planning Board Members.
There was discussion about the possibility of getting a planner

Clerk Hills commented that the Planning Board has approximately $5,000 from a previous warrant Article which could be used to fund an RFP for a part time planner.

Member North commented that he sent note out about possibly combining efforts with the Town of Rochester. A Town Planner would provide continuity to carry though the Master Plan and to see that these plans followed through on.

Clerk Hills commented that he would find out if a new Planner had been hired in Rochester. He suggested that we should consider developing a warrant article for Town Meeting and to do this would have to find out how much they cost.  

It was noted that there is also $14,000 but would have to check to see if can be used for a Master Plan.
Clerk Hills offered to look into the cost of a Master Planner and write a mission statement.

Clerk Hills noted that the last date for a possible warrant article would be March 25 if the Board would like to get an article to town meeting. He noted that he would talk to Judy to see what money from the budget could be used for a consultant.
Vice-Chairman Kokkins asked that the Master Plan be put on the agenda for the Jan 21, Tuesday meeting.  
Discussion – Medical Marijuana Bylaw

The Planning Assistant reported that Town Counsel has not yet responded on the subject. Motion made by Member Ryder to table the discussion for Medical Marijuana Bylaw until the next meeting, seconded by Member North.

VOTE: 5-0-0

Budget – 2015

Vice-Chairman Kokkins noted the request for a level funded budget. Member Hills questioned the need for a $14,400 when it hasn’t been used for the last two years. Motion made by Member Ryder to approve the 14,400 for the fiscal year 2015, seconded by Member North.

VOTE: 4-1-0 Note: Clerk Hills voted nay.
Approval of Minutes
Motion made by Member North to approve the minutes of December 2, 2013 as amended, seconded by Member Ryder.
VOTE: 5-0-0 
Bills

None to approve.
Note:  Clerk Hills submitted a handout titled Marion Planning Board Report on Storm water Calculations dated Jan 1, 2014 to be put on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Motion made by Member Ryder to adjourn, seconded by Member North at 8:43P.M.

VOTE: 5-0-0 

List of Documents Received:
Draft Zoning Maps Dated January 6, 2013

Memo Jay Ryder dated January 6, 2013

Marion Planning Board Report on Storm water Calculations dated Jan 1, 2014
Respectfully Submitted,
Norman Hills, Clerk
PAGE  
Planning Board                                    January 6, 2014
Page 6

